Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

International Bureau

E-mail: James.Ball@ w, CC.g0V
George.Li@fce.gov
(202) 418-1462
- (202) 418-2824 (fax)

May 30, 2008

Ref: 2008-22
Hillary Morgan (703) 607-6092 Steven W. Lett (202) 647-5835
Stephen Heifetz (202) 282-8973 Alex Daman (202) 282-9940
Josephine Arnold (202) 482-5461 Edward T. Hand (202) 514-2464
Kenneth Schagrin (202) 395-5663 Sally Shipman (202) 456-6085
John Connors (202) 305-4218 Jon D. Pifer (202) 324-8124

Re: Section 214 and Cable Landing Application
Dear Sir or Madam:

Please review the following applications and advise us whether you have any national security,
law enforcement, foreign policy or trade concerns by C.O.B. June 18, 2008, because we are
prepared to take action on these applications. Electronic filed (e-file) applications are able to
be viewed by accessing www.fec.cov/ibfs and searching by the file number.

ITC-214-20080528-00244 (e-file)

ITC International Telecommunications Corp.’s application for authority 8 provide facilities-based
and resale services between the United States and permissible international points. Applicant is
20% owned by a citizen of the United Kingdom.

SCL-LIC-20080516-00010 (e-file)

An application for a license to construct, land, and operate a non-common carrier fiber optic
submarine cable extending between the United States and Japan. This cable system will be called
the Unity Cable System (Unity). Unity will be 40% owned by Pacnet Services (USA) Inc. and
20% owned by GU Holdings Inc. Bharti Airtel Limited, KDDI Corporation, Singapore
Telecommunications Limited and Global Transit Limited, each of whom will own 10% of the
Unity. Counsel indicates that copies of the application will be sent to Team Telecom.

If we do not hear from you by C.O.B. June 18, 2008, we will assume that you do not have any
concerns with the above listed applications.

Sincerely,

George Li, Deputy Q:om
Policy Division
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George Li

From: Veronica Garcia-Ulloa
Sent: Friday, May 30, 2008 1:35 PM

To: 'paul.kozak@ic.fbi.gov'; 'dklein1@leo.gov'; 'edward.hand@usdoj.gov';
‘hillary.Morgan@disa.mil’; 'jarnold@ntia.doc.gov'; 'kschagrin@ustr.gov'; 'Williams, Brian
<CTR>"; 'vbarrish@askcalea.net’; 'maydc@state.gov'; 'lettsw@state.gov';
'alane.kochems@associates.HQ.DHS.GOV'; 'Stephen.heifetz@dhs.gov';
'Christopher.Siefken@ic.fbi.gov'; 'Pifer, Jon (LEO)’; 'Pinto, Greg (DHS)';
'sshipman@ostp.eop.gov'; 'Erica.Bomsey@dhs.gov'; 'Daman, Alex’; 'Daniels, Douglas';
'Connors, John'; "'TTelecom'; 'Thomas Doyle'; 'shannon.culbertson@associates.dhs.gov';
'‘Ongman, Joanne'; 'Rockoff, Jennifer'; 'margaret.Dudek@dhs.gov'; 'Brandt.Pasco@dhs.gov';
'CarrollD@state.gov'

Cc: James Ball; Francis Gutierrez; Howard Griboff; George Li; Susan OConnell; David Krech;
Joann Ekblad; Mikelle Morra; Veronica Garcia-Ulloa; Janeese Parker

Subject: Cover Letter Reference 2008-21 (Comments Due: June 18, 2008)
Attachments: Executive Branch 2008-22.doc

Good Afternoon,

Attached is Cover Letter Reference 2008-22 (Comments due: June 18, 2008).

Thank you,

Veronica Garcia-Ulloa
Veronica.Garcia-Ulloa@fcc.gov
Federal Communications Commission
International Bureau/Policy Division
(202) 418-0481

5/30/2008



